FIRC Board of Directors’ Meeting

October 27, 2007
Catharpin, Virginia

Directors Present:  Jo Ann Brown, Tony Colicchio, Laura Colicchio, Pat Moore, Rich Moore

Directors Absent:  Suzi McGraw, Sali Peterson

The meeting opened at 1:30 pm and ended at 3 pm.

Minutes were approved from the previous meeting on July 28, 2007.

Treasurer’s Report

Jo Ann Brown gave the treasurer’s report.  

Previous balance:
$1,435.81

Income:

     $65.00

Expenses:

             0

Balance:

$1,500.81

Membership

FIRC has 74 members.

Old Business

Clothing

Photos of club clothing and prices were posted by Suzi McGraw on the website.  She also included links to place orders.  Susan Milloy plans to send out a reminder to the club about existing clothing and prices for several new items including jackets, fitted vests, and denim shirts.  Club saddle pads also will be available.

The directors approved a proposal that once Tony Colicchio recoups his remaining investment of $549 in caps, t-shirts, and sweatshirts, he will turn the remaining inventory of those items over to Susan Milloy.  The entire income from the sale of the left over items will go to the Youth Scholarship Fund.

Trail Rides

Deb Gossett led a ride at the Phelps Wildlife Management Area near Sumerduck, Virginia on September 15, 2007.  The ride went well.

Shows

Club members participated in the Northeast Gaited Show in Dillsburg, PA from September 28 to 30, 2007.
Clinic

Lynne Alfonsi sponsored a clinic by Gudmar Petursson in Coatesville, PA near West Chester on October 13 and 14, 2007.  A number of club members participated. 

Drill Team

The team had several practices.  Members rode in two demonstrations at the Joe Gibbs Fair in Bristow, VA on October 6, 2007.

New Business

Trail Rides

Jo Ann Brown plans to lead a trail ride at the Manassas Battlefield on October 28, 2007.

Drill Team

The team plans to participate in parades on December 1 in Manassas, VA and on December 8 in Charles Town, WV.

Shows

The Kentucky Horse Show will be in Lexington, KY from November 16 to 18.  Curt Pierce will be transporting horses.  Curt Pierce and Tony Colicchio plan to attend a judges' seminar prior to the show.

Youth Scholarships

The procedures for applying for youth scholarship funds have been developed and posted on the club website.

Other Items:

The directors voted to renew the membership of the FIRC in the NVCEO (Northern Virginia Coalition of Equine Organizations) for a cost of $25.

Rich Moore will look into obtaining insurance for club events.

The club annual meeting and holiday party will be held at the home of Barbara Sollner-Webb on December 8, 2007.

The next meeting for the Board of Directors will be January 26, 2008 at a location to be determined.
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